
WELCOME TO THE PARISHES OF  

Holy Spirit Parish 
227 Third St. 
Two Harbors, MN  

HOLY SPIRIT & ST. MARY’S 

 

HOLY SPIRIT PARISH 
Mass Schedule  Confession Schedule  

Saturday:  4:30 pm Friday:   7:30 - 8:00 am 

Sunday:   11:00 am Saturday:  3:30 - 4:15 pm 

   Or by appointment. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration:  Fridays 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Holy Spirit Office Hours:   

1:00 pm - 5:00 pm Monday - Thursday                             

7:00 am - 11:00 am Fridays 

Office is located in parish basement. 

 

Office ................................................. (218) 834-4659 

Office E-mail ............................. hspirit@outlook.com 

Liturgy E-mail ........... jfleischer-hspirit@outlook.com 

Rectory ............................................... (218) 834-4313 

Parish Website ............ www.holyspirittwoharbors.org 

Deacon Tim Egan ............................... (218) 349-9175 

Deacon Scott Peters ............................ (218) 834-2543 

Youth Ministry ................................... (218) 834-4433 

Prayer Intentions ................................ (218) 834-4659 

Birthright ............................................ (800) 550-4900 

 
 
 

ST. MARY’S PARISH 
Mass Schedule  Confession Schedule  

Saturday:  7:15 pm Saturday:  6:30 - 7:00 pm 

Sunday:   8:30 am  Sunday:   7:50 - 8:15 am 

   Or by appointment. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration: Wednesdays 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
 

St. Mary’s Office Hours: 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm Monday - Thursday 

Office is located in St. Mary’s Rectory. 

 

Office/Rectory .................................... (218) 226-3100 

Church Hall ........................................ (218) 226-3691 

Parish E-mail .............. stmarysilverbay@outlook.com 

Parish Website .................... www.stmarysilverbay.org 

Deacon Fred Wright ........................... (218) 220-1790 

Deacon Jack Ferris (Retired) .............. (218) 226-4753 

Father Michael Lyons (in Residence)  (218) 830-1600 

 mjlyons16@gmail.com 

Prayer Chain ......... (218) 226-3639 or (218) 226-3841 

 

SACRAMENTS OF MARRIAGE, BAPTISM, ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  

Please contact your parish office. 

Pastor: Rev. Steven Laflamme 

St. Mary’s Parish  
57 Horn Blvd. 

Silver Bay, MN  
 

The Nativity of the Lord | December 25, 2016 

BULLETIN SUBMISSION DEADLINE: 
Bulletin Announcements must be submitted to your parish office before 

the parish office closes on Mondays. 

slaflamme@dioceseduluth.org (218) 834-4313 



St. Mary’s, Silver Bay 

Parish News:  
 

Poinsettias: 
Thank you to everyone who helped make our church 
beautiful by donating a poinsettia in memory of a loved 
one.  Please see the special bulletin insert for the names 
of those we are remembering this Christmas season. 
 

Family Faith Formation: 
We will meet January 4, starting with dinner at 6 pm,  
followed by class at 6:30 pm.  Adult Faith Formation is at 
the same time. This is not just for the parents, it is open 
to everyone.  Please join us as we all grow in our faith     
together.  Child care is available for younger children. For 
more details on our program, contact the parish office.     

 

Frozen Meals on Wheels: 
Northshore Area Partners now has openings in the Frozen 
Meals on Wheels program. If you or someone you know 
are interested in receiving Frozen Meals on Wheels, 
please contact Northshore Area Partners at 226-3635. 
 

Little Rock Bible Study:  
Our next study will be the Pilgrim People. This is a 5-week 
study that explores the major events and characters of 
the Bible that exemplify God's call to be pilgrims who are 
'looking forward to the city with foundations, whose    
architect and maker is God' (Heb 11:10). We’ll be        
studying Abraham and Sarah, Moses and the people of 
the Exodus, the Jews of the Babylonian exile, the Holy 
Family and Christ's first disciples.  This is designed for 
both newcomers and experienced Bible students; we 
would love for new members to join us!  We meet Sunday 
evenings, 6:30-8 pm, and this next study will start on  
Sunday, January 15.  If you are interested in joining the 
study, please contact Cindy by January 8.  We need a   
minimum of 10 participants.  Cost will be $20 for supplies, 
but couples may share supplies if they’d like.  If you have 
any questions, contact Cindy in the parish office or Gerry 
at 353-6008, he will lead our study.    
 

St. Mary’s Prayer Shawl Ministry: 
Prayer Shawl meets the second and fourth Wednesday of 
each month at 1 pm at the Silverpointe Apartments in the 
community room. We welcome new members and all skill 
levels are welcome. If you have any questions, please 
contact Lana at (218) 353-7714. 
 

2017 Giving Envelopes:   
Please pick up your envelopes at the back of the church, 
note you have been assigned new numbers.  If you don’t 
find your name and would like envelopes, please contact 
the parish office. 

Please Keep These People In Your Prayers: 

 

 Parishioners:  Lana Seipke, Mary Bott, Joe Rollins, Steve 
Elam, Tom Bott, Marj Von Schenk, Suzanne Seguin, Joan & 
Terry Scallen,  Deanna Larson,  Marlene Petersen. 

 Clergy: Deacon Fred Wright,  Fr. Francis Paquette.           

 Relatives & Friends:  Donna Rosentreter, Dan Moudry, 
Steve MacMillan, Lorraine Livingston, Barbara Donahue,  
Collette Swanson, Bob Martinsen, Maci Dafcik, Natasha 
Kowalowski, Gary Modean, Dorothy Seipke, James Currier, 
Dan Clark, Jim Osterholm, Gary Garlie, Penny Hanson, Fred 
Paine, Rauri Byrnes, Stephanie (Clifford) Martin, Johnny  
Jerabek, Mae Dehnhoff, Jim Morcomb.  

 Military:  Karen McGrane, Alex Seanger, Michael Seipke, 
Sam West, Chris Grensing, Sean Stebbins, Mike Ament. 

Thrivent Choice Dollars   
 

A reminder from Thrivent to designate your 2016/2017 
Thrivent Choice Dollars to the organization of your 
choice.  For your funds to go to the charity of your choice 
you need to call in twice a year and it is that time of year 
again.  Make a call to 800-847-4836 today and state 
"Thrivent Choice" to designate your dollars. If you have 
questions, contact Greg Hanson at 218-226-3442. 
 

Thank you to Thrivent Financial members  who have designated 
St. Mary’s Church as your charity for your Thrivent Choice 
Dollars. Your generosity is greatly appreciated!  
  

 

Bulletin Date                Submit Announcement By 

January 1 Thursday, December 22 

January 8 Thursday, December 29 

 Bulletin Deadlines for the Upcoming Holidays 

 
 

 

Thank You to ALL our  Volunteers  
 

To those who offer themselves very generously in the   
service of our parish life, we can’t tell you enough how 
much it is greatly appreciated. There are too many to  
identify individually; they include catechists, coordinators, 
liturgical ministers, Finance Council members and Trustees, 
our Deacons, parish staff, Women's Circles, Knights of   
Columbus, snow removal crew, and others who, from time 
to time, pitch in to help with various programs and events. 
Also, a huge THANK YOU to EVERYONE who helped make 
our Christmas celebration so beautiful and special; from 
those who decorated the church to all who came to the 
Celebration of Our Savior’s Birth. God has truly blessed our 
parish with such amazing talent!  



 
 

   Fr. Steve’s Quotes for Consideration: 
  

ñHow to find Christmas peace in a world of unrest? You cannot find peace on the outside but you can 

find peace on the inside, by letting God do to your soul what Mary let Him do to her body, namely, let 

Christ be formed in you ... As He was physically formed in her, so He wills to be spiritually formed in 

you.ò        -Venerable Fulton J. Sheen (1895-1979) 

 

 Let me begin by wishing you and your family a very Merry Christmas and a happy New Year 
filled with much gladness and peace!  What a joy it is each year to have the opportunity to celebrate 

the birth of our Lord and God, Jesus Christ, who became man to set us free from sin and eternal death!  He is our Lord, He is 
our Savior, He is Almighty God, He is the Prince of Peace!   
 Truly, the gift of peace in our lives is one of the greatest gifts for which human beings hope.  Deep down, we all 
have a desire and a longing for peace.  We desire peace in our world, peace in our family, peace in our own minds and 
hearts.  Each of us desires to be free of worry and anxiety, free from a guilty conscience, free from conflict and confusion, to 
be happy, content and peaceful in our souls.  Indeed, I wonder how many adults would gladly trade all of the physical      
presents that they receive at Christmas if they could experience instead a continuous peace and joy of mind and heart 
throughout the entirety of the next year.  No fears, no worries, no guilt, no confusion, no feeling unsatisfied or unfulfilled, 
instead to be at peace. 
 In the quote from the great Fulton Sheen that I have provided above, we are given a giant clue to discovering that 
“Christmas peace” for which we all hope.  First, Bishop Sheen warns us, we cannot find peace on the outside.  In other 
words, if we try to find peace in the accumulation of wealth, of possessions, of power and prestige, in hobbies or sports, 
even in relationships, we will always be left feeling unsatisfied.  And that’s because God has created each one of us to be in 
a relationship that is personal and real and deep with Himself, with God.  Our ultimate and only authentic source of lasting 
peace and rest for our souls in this life is to invite God to be Lord of our life, to invite Him to come into our hearts, to seek to 
serve the newborn King by allowing Him to be in control.  It is quite simple, but it is also quite difficult.  Peace comes from 
letting Jesus Christ into our hearts.  Peace comes from allowing Him to nourish our souls with His holy presence.  Peace 
comes from living according to the way that God created us to live: in a deep and personal relationship with Him. 
 And it all begins with a simple yet profound act: welcome the Newborn King into your heart in a new and radical 
way this Christmas.  If we are unsure how to do this, here’s a prayer that we can recite this Christmas and every day of the 
New Year to do just that.  God bless you and keep you!  Merry Christmas! ~Fr. Steve 
 

“Lord Jesus, King of hearts and Prince of Peace, I love you.  I thank you for becoming man to save me from my sins.  I wish to 
dedicate my life to you this day.  From this day forward, I want to serve you, love you, worship you and adore you with all my 
mind, heart and soul.  Jesus, please come into my heart and into my life.  Please Jesus, be Lord of my life.  I place my life in 
your hands.  I love you Jesus, please teach me how to love you more.  Amen.” 
 

Please Note:  Father Steve will be out of town from Tuesday, December 27th through Friday, December 30th, returning on 
Saturday morning, December 31st.  If you are in need of a priest during this time due to a sacramental emergency (i.e., Last 
Rites), please contact Fr. Michael Lyons at (218) 830-1600.    
 

Parish Holiday Office Hours: The Parish Offices will be closed on Monday, December 26th in observance of Christmas, and 
Monday, January 2nd, in observance of New Year's Day. 

 

Merry Christmas 

We’ve purchased a Christmas gift for our parish families!     
 

Resisting Happiness by Matthew Kelly 
Are you happy? It may be the wrong question. Most of us think we are relatively happy, while at the same time knowing 
that we could be happier -- maybe even a lot happier.  Resisting Happiness is a true story about why we sabotage ourselves, 
feel overwhelmed, set aside our dreams, and lack the courage to simply be ourselves...and how to start choosing happiness 
again!  In this fascinating book, Matthew Kelly uses his signature combination of the profound and the practical to help us 
understand why we feel these things and how to rise above them.  Breaking through resistance, Kelly tells us, is essential to 
becoming the-best-version-of-ourselves and living with passion and purpose. 

Please take a book for your family.  You will learn not only what resistance is, but how to recognize and conquer it in your 
own life.  Don’t let resistance stand between you and your happiness.  -Enjoy! Merry Christmas! 



Holy Spirit, Two Harbors 
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The Bulletin Deadlines for the Upcoming Holidays: 
 

Bulletin Date                Submit Announcement By 

January 1  Wednesday, December 21 
January 8  Wednesday, December 28 

Please Keep These People In Your Prayers: 

 PARISHIONERS: Arthur Barthman, John Erickson, Ron 

Kor, Tom Kucinski, Joanne Payment. 

 FRIENDS & RELATIVES: Bill Carlson, Patty Harrison-

Isakson, Betty L’Esperance and Gregg Wurster. 

 MILITARY PERSONNEL:  Garrett Aho, Nate Berger, 

Keith Dahl, Jacob Kearin, James Mickle, Ryan Ray,     

Christopher Uremovich and Maddison Zavoral.  
        
       SACRED HEART CANDLE: The Drew Fleck Family. 

Youth Happenings 
 

Check out our Youth Bulletin Board 
 

“Like” us on Facebook:  Holy Spirit Youth Group  
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THERE ARE MANY WAYS FOR OUR YOUTH TO MAKE A              
DIFFERENCE… 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
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ÈŲÌÕËÈÕÊÌɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÛÐÔÌɯÖÍɯ$ß×ÖÚÐÛÐÖÕȭɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÈÙÌɯ

ÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÐÚɯÛÐÔÌȮɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌɯÊÖÕÚÐËÌÙɯÚÐÎÕÐÕÎɯÜ×ɯ

ÛÖɯÚ×ÌÕËɯÈÕɯÏÖÜÙɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ+ÖÙËɯÐÕɯ×ÙÈàÌÙȭɯ 

Coming Home Basket 

3ÏÌɯÉÈÚÒÌÛɯÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÝÌÚÛÐÉÜÓÌɯȹ"ÏÜÙÊÏɯÌÕÛÙÈÕÊÌȺ  

ÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÙÐÎÏÛɯÚÐËÌɯÐÚɯÈɯɁ"ÖÔÐÕÎɯ'ÖÔÌɯ!ÈÚÒÌÛȭɂɯ  ÕàÖÕÌɯ

ÞÏÖɯÒÕÖÞÚɯÖÍɯÚÖÔÌÖÕÌɯÞÏÖɯÏÈÚɯËÙÐÍÛÌËɯÈÞÈàɯÍÙÖÔɯ

ÛÏÌÐÙɯ"ÈÛÏÖÓÐÊɯÍÈÐÛÏɯÐÚɯÌÕÊÖÜÙÈÎÌËɯÛÖɯÞÙÐÛÌɯÛÏÌɯÕÈÔÌɯÖÍɯ

ÛÏÌɯ×ÌÙÚÖÕɯÖÕɯÈɯÚÏÌÌÛɯÖÍɯ×È×ÌÙɯÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÐÕɯÍÙÖÕÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

ÉÈÚÒÌÛɯÈÕËɯ×ÓÈÊÌɯÛÏÌɯ×È×ÌÙɯÐÕÚÐËÌɯÛÏÌɯÉÈÚÒÌÛȭ  

 ÚɯÈɯÍÈÐÛÏɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÌÕÊÖÜÙÈÎÌËɯÛÖɯ×ÙÈàɯÍÖÙɯ

ÛÏÌɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÞÏÖÚÌɯÕÈÔÌÚɯÏÈÝÌɯÉÌÌÕɯ×ÓÈÊÌËɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ 

"ÖÔÐÕÎɯ'ÖÔÌɯ!ÈÚÒÌÛɯÈÚɯÞÌÓÓɯÈÚɯÛÖɯÌÕÊÖÜÙÈÎÌɯÛÏÖÚÌɯ

ÞÏÖɯÏÈÝÌɯËÙÐÍÛÌËɯÈÞÈàɯÛÖɯÙÌÛÜÙÕȭ  

 



Saturday VIGIL OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/24/16 

6:30 p.m. 

7:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass - Intention for Don Frericks Z  

Reader…....Tom Frericks 

Cantor........Patty Armstrong & All Cantors 

Plate……...Don Seipke 

Chalices….Michael & Cindy Rowlee 

Servers...…Brooke Velcheff, Jason Blood & Thomas Rowlee 

Sunday THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/25/16 

7:50 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass - Intention for All Parishioners 

Reader…....Laura Swartz 

Cantor........Joanne Curry 

Plate……...Deacon Jack Ferris 

Chalices….Marge Jorgenson & Jeff Asmussen 

Servers…...Jessalyn Hansen & Thomas Rowlee 

Monday  ST. STEPHEN 12/26/16 

 No Mass 

Tuesday ST. JOHN 12/27/16 

 No Mass 

Wednesday THE HOLY INNOCENTS 12/28/16 

 7:50 a.m. 

8:15 a.m. 

8:50 a.m. 

Rosary  

Mass - Intention for Special Intention 

Adoration 

Thursday  OCTAVE OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/29/16 

7:50 a.m. 

8:15 a.m. 
Rosary  

Mass - Intention for Eddie OôHaraZ  

Friday THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS,  

MARY & JOSEPH 
12/30/16 

7:50 a.m. 

8:15 a.m. 
Rosary  

Mass - Intention for Special Intention 

Saturday OCTAVE OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/31/16 

6:30 p.m. 

7:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass - Intention for Don Daniels Z  

Reader…....Jim Frericks 

Cantor........Terri Frericks-Blood 

Plate……...Lanay Frericks 

Chalices….Jeff Asmussen & Michelle Geissler 

Servers...…Jason Blood & Caleb Geissler 

Sunday SOLEMNITY OF MARY THE HOLY 

MOTHER OF GOD 
1/01/17 

7:50 a.m. 

8:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass - Intention for All Parishioners 

Reader…....Gerry Bahar 

Cantor........Sue Bahar 

Plate……...Deacon Jack Ferris 

Chalices….Marge Jorgenson & Judy Zupancich 

Servers…...Lucas & Jake Stadler 

 

Last Week’s Contributions 
 

Due to the fact that this weekend’s bulletin had to be submitted much earlier than usual because of Christmas, 

contribution amounts from the weekend of December 17-18 were not available before the printing deadline. 

St. Mary’s Mass Schedule Holy Spirit’s Mass Schedule 

/ÈÙÐÚÏɯ.ŚÊÌɯ'ÖÜÙÚȯ 

3ÏÌɯ/ÈÙÐÚÏɯ.ŚÊÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÊÓÖÚÌËɯÖÕɯ,ÖÕËÈàȮɯ#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƚÛÏȮɯÐÕɯ

ÖÉÚÌÙÝÈÕÊÌɯÖÍɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛÔÈÚȮɯÈÕËɯ,ÖÕËÈàȮɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙàɯƖÕËȮɯÐÕɯɯɯɯɯɯ

ÖÉÚÌÙÝÈÕÊÌɯÖÍɯ-ÌÞɯ8ÌÈÙɅÚɯ#Èàȭ 

Saturday VIGIL OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/24/16 

3:30 p.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass — Intention for All Parishioners 

Reader…....Gloria Uremovich 

Cantor........Mary Simonsen 

Chalices….Nancy Olsen & Liz Scheidt 

Servers…...Christian & Isaiah Beamer 

Sunday THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/25/16 

10:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

Mass — Intention for Pope Francis 

Reader…....Michelle Thewis 

Cantor........Judy Fleischer 

Chalices….Beth Egan & Laura Lien 

Servers…...Hattie & Kaden Edlund 

Monday  SAINT STEPHEN 12/26/16 

8:15 a.m.  Mass  

Tuesday SAINT JOHN 12/27/16 

 No Mass 

Wednesday THE HOLY INNOCENTS 12/28/16 

 No Mass 

Thursday  OCTAVE OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/29/16 

 No Mass 

Friday THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS,  

MARY & JOSEPH 
12/30/16 

7:30 a.m. 

8:15 a.m. 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass - Intention for Z John Schaefer  

No Adoration 

Saturday OCTAVE OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 12/31/16 

3:30 p.m. 

4:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

Sacrament of Penance 

Mass — Intention for All Parishioners 

Reader…....Louis Button 

Cantor........Mary Simonsen 

Chalices….Liz Scheidt & Joanne Button 

Servers…...Hattie & Kaden Edlund 

Sunday SOLEMNITY OF MARY THE HOLY 

MOTHER OF GOD 
1/01/17 

11:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

Mass — Intention for Z Drew Fleck  

Reader…....Mike Hoffman 

Cantor........Rosemary Guiney 

Chalices….Laura Lien & Linda Hoffman 

Servers…...Livy & Sid Hendren 


